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Director’s Message

Hello Chevy Friends,

     Happy March! Spring is right around the corner and it’s �me to drive our Chevy’s! We had an amazing �me 
hos�ng our region’s tour to the Browning Collec�on on February 24th. We had a huge turn out with 50 members 
from four regions joining us to see the beau�ful cars, radios, boats, and memorabilia. Then we all had a delicious 
lunch at Wood Ranch a�erwards. Thank you to everyone who came out to par�cipate. Up next is the Foothill 
Region’s tour on March 9th to the NHRA Museum in Pomona. Then our region will have hos�ng du�es once again 
with a tour on April 20th to the Flight Path Museum in Los Angeles. Fun �mes are ahead! 
     We will be having our bimonthly business mee�ng this month at 11:00 am on Saturday, March 23rd at Rosewood 
Restaurant in Cerritos. Please come out and join us. I look forward to seeing you all at one of our exci�ng upcoming 
events. Un�l then, happy driving, stay safe and be well.  

Sabrina Karras, 2024 Director, So. Cal Region VCCA

“The Worlds Best Chevrolet Club!” “Dedicated to the restoration, preservation, and enjoyment of all Chevrolets and GMC’s.”



1964: The Return of the El Camino

After a three-year hiatus, in 1964 the El Camino returned to the Chevrolet lineup, this time based on the intermediate-
sized Chevelle platform.

Not long after the original El Camino was discontinued at the end of the 1960 model year, due in part to declining sales, 
work was already under way at Chevrolet on its successor. A compact pickup 
based on the 1962 Chevy II—and much like the Falcon Ranchero—was 
seriously considered (see our feature here) but the work soon shifted to the 
Chevelle, still in development and scheduled for a MY 1964 release.

Based as it was on on the mid-sized General Motors A-body platform with body-
on-frame construction and a 115-inch wheelbase, the Chevelle was the more 
suitable package for the hybrid car/pickup, it was decided. By October of 1962, 
detailed renderings were produced (above) and by November a full-sized 
fiberglass mockup was completed, with its body shell designed to share a 
number of sheet metal components with the station wagon. The production El 
Camino was ready for dealer introduction on September 28, 1963 along with 
the rest of the Chevrolet line for 1964.

The A-body platform was well-suited for a second-generation El Camino, it 
turned out: At 73.5 inches, the cargo bed was actually several inches longer 
than that of the full-sized ’59-’60 El Camino and significantly wiider than the 
compact Ranchero’s. Rated load capacity was up to 1200 lbs, and rear air 
shocks were standard. A filler valve in  the cabin behind the passenger seat 
enabled owners to adjust the rear ride height to compensate for heavy loads.

At the fall ’63 introduction, four available engines were announced: two inline 
sixes of 190 and 230 cubic inches, and a pair of 283 cubic-inch V8s with 195 hp 
(two-barrel carburetor) and 220 hp (four-barrel). But in December, Chevrolet 
expanded the choices to include two 327 cubic-inch V8s of 250 and 300 hp. 
(However, the L74 300 hp version was delayed by production problems and 
few were built ) Chevrolet engineering did build at least one evaluation vehicle 
in ’64 equipped with the 327 CID, 365-hp L76 Special High Performance V8, 
reportedly, but it didn’t make production.

Compared to what would come in later El Caminos, the ’64 interiors were 
remarkably plain. The Standard model (left) offered all-vinyl seats and a 
rubber floor mat, while the Custom (right) sported vinyl with nylon inserts and 
real pile carpeting. As an extra-cost  option on the Custom, bucket seats were 
also available, and when combined with the four-speed transmission a 
console was included. On the exterior, the Custom features included bright-
metal wheel-opening  and rocker panel moldings.

Despite the three-year vacation from the market—or maybe because of it—the new  El Camino was a solid seller, as 
more than 32,500 went out the door. The best the El Camino had done in its previous generation was 22,000 in ’59. 
Sales and production cruised along at that level or better all through the sixties, ultimately reaching an all-time peak of 
57,000 in 1972. The mid-sized El Camino, still based on the same GM A/G-body platform, maintained a place in the 
Chevrolet lineup through 1987.

Article posted by MCG on December 23, 2023 at https://www.macsmotorcitygarage.com/1964-the-return-of-the-el-camino/







 March 2, 2024 - Kimmie’s Cruise In - 8:00 am to 2:00 pm
	 	 				Kimmie’s Coffee Cup - 9935 Walker Ave, Cypress, CA

 March 3, 2024 - Pomona Swap Meet & Classic Car Show - 5:00 am - 2:00 pm
	 	 					 Pomona Fairplex - 1101 W. McKinley Avenue, Pomona, CA   
 
 March 10, 2024 - Hi-Performance Swap Meet & Car Show - 6:00 am to 1:00 pm
	 	 		        Veteran’s Stadium - 5000 Lew Davis Street, Long Beach, CA

 March 24, 2024 -  Shore Shifters Cars & Coffee - 8:00 am to 10:00 am
		 	 			      Junipero Beach - 2100 E. Ocean Blvd, Long Beach, CA





Meeting This Month!
Saturday, March 23rd at 11:00 am

ROSEWOOD FAMILY RESTAURANT
10769 South Street, Cerritos, CA 90703 off the 605 Fwy at South Street

DIRECTIONS:

605 Fwy North – exit South St. Turn left at the end of the off ramp. Pass Studebaker Rd and over the San Gabriel River.  Rosewood 
Restaurant is on the right side of the street in the same center as SkyZone Trampoline Park and across from the CVS.

605 Fwy South – exit South St. Turn right at the end of the off ramp. Pass Studebaker Rd and over the San Gabriel River.  Rosewood 
Restaurant is on the right side of the street in the same center as SkyZone Trampoline Park and across from the CVS.

 

Please RSVP to Sabrina Karras at (714) 287-4757 or sabrinakarras@aol.com





Purpose
The Southern California Region of the Vintage Chevrolet Club of America (“VCCA”) was organized 
to promote the restoration and preservation of Chevrolets and welcomes everyone with an interest in 
the history of Chevrolet and sharing knowledge and experiences about these wonderful automobiles.

Our region is comprised of both single and married members who join together at many fun events 
including; tours, picnics, car shows, banquets and other interesting outings.	

Membership and Dues
An active member is defined as an individual who has paid dues to both the National VCCA and the 
Southern California Region.  Ownership of a Chevrolet is not a requirement of membership.

National Dues: Dues for the National VCCA are $40.00 per year for a regular membership or $25.00 
per year for an online membership.  National Dues include membership card, badge, club decal, and 
monthly publication – the Generator and  Distributor.

Southern California Region Dues:  Dues for the Southern California Region are $15.00 per year.  
Dues are payable on or before December 1st.  An active member receives a bi-monthly newsletter – 
the Regionnaire and notification of all club activities.  An active member may participate in the 
business meetings and all club events, both regional and national.

SCRVCCA Leadership Contact Information
Director:  Sabrina Karras;  Phone - (714) 633-8210; E-mail - sabrinakarras@aol.com
Assistant Director:  Jim Karras - (714) 633-8210; E-mail - jimkarras@aol.com
Secretary:  Jim Karras - (714) 633-8210; E-mail - jimkarras@aol.com
Treasurer:  Sabrina Karras;  Phone - (714) 633-8210; E-mail - sabrinakarras@aol.com
Membership Secretary:  Jim Karras - (714) 633-8210; E-mail - jimkarras@aol.com
Tour Director:  Jim Karras - (714) 633-8210; E-mail - jimkarras@aol.com
Newsletter Editor:  Sabrina Karras;  Phone - (714) 633-8210; E-mail - sabrinakarras@aol.com
Webmaster & Social Media Coordinator:  Jim Karras - (714) 633-8210; E-mail - jimkarras@aol.com

Southern California Region Web Site
www.scrvcca.org

National VCCA Web Site
www.vcca.org

VCCA Internet Chat Forum
www.vcca.org/forum/ 

VCCA Area #1 Board Member
Dean Echols  (928) 710-4325  
deanechols38@gmail.com & www.area1vcca.org

VCCA Member Services
(708) 455-VCCA (8222)
memberservices@vcca.org

Regionnaire Publication Information
The Regionnaire is published every other month.  Ads and other contributions from members are welcome for 
publication in the Regionnaire.  The deadline for all contributions is the first Tuesday of every other month.

Other VCCA Resources




